

## EAST HOATHLY with HALLAND PARISH COUNCIL

Meeting of the Full Council held via. 'Zoom' on 28<sup>th</sup> September, 2020 at 7.00pm.

### MEETING MINUTES

Linked: Cllrs. Cole, Magness, Pope (chair), Ritchie, Robins and Vaughan.

Also participating: County Cllr. Nick Bennett, District Cllr. Geoffrey Draper, Malcolm Ramsden (clerk), Verne Heath (rfo), Jacqueline Bradley, Richard Partridge and thirteen members of the public.

### AGENDA

#### 0. PUBLIC PARTICIPATION

Members of the public are welcome and encouraged to attend. The first fifteen minutes of the meeting will be available for the public to express a view or ask a question on relevant matters on the agenda. The public and members of the press are also welcome to stay and observe the rest of the meeting

*Would members of the public wishing to participate 'virtually' please contact the clerk at least 24 hours before the meeting – 07948 496760 or [easthoathlywithhallandpc@gmail.com](mailto:easthoathlywithhallandpc@gmail.com)*

*Members learnt from a member of the Halland Speedwatch Group that residents were forming a view as to where the 'Halland' sign should be moved to on the Ringmer Road and that she believed Katy Bourne and Jo Shinner might be visiting regarding speeding traffic. Clerk recalled that the reason for considering moving the sign was for motorists to have the latest effective notice of approaching a built up area in order that they slow down. He also reminded the meeting that a feasibility assessment was being carried out by the County Council to recommend the most effective measures to be put in place to address the issue of speeding vehicles along the B2099. Along with overhanging branches and potholes the moving of the sign would be discussed at the forthcoming meeting with County Council Highways and County Cllr. Bennett.*

*A concern was raised by a resident that children might be less likely to make mischief in Moat Wood if there were more items of play equipment in the playing field. Chair responded informing the meeting that various obstacles had been removed from the wood and that plans for more play equipment had been drawn up but implementation had been held up pending a decision regarding the field drainage project. The issue of play equipment would be included as an item for discussion at the next meeting.*

*Members heard that the Kings Head, an 'asset of community value', might be being put on the market although no formal notification had been received by the District Council. Agreement was reached that a group be put together to consider options.*

*A general discussion regarding planning highlighted government imposed housing numbers, level of confidence in planning decisions, decisions being made in isolation and developers 'presumption to build'.*

#### 1. REPORTS FROM COUNTY AND DISTRICT COUNCILLORS

*Members were referred to County Cllr. Bennett's previously circulated report relating to the County environment strategy and action plan covering air quality, public buildings and street lighting.*

*Members noted the County position with regard to covid-19 figures and that County finance plans were to be discussed later in the week with an expected deficit for the year of £22m.*

*District Cllr. Draper informed members that a report from central government was expected shortly showing that the housing quota for the south-east was to increase but that District were expecting a small reduction.*

#### 2. DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST

Members are invited to make any declaration of personal or prejudicial interests that they may have in relation to items on the agenda and are reminded to make any declarations at any stage during the meeting if it then becomes apparent that this may be required when a particular item or issue is to be considered

*Cllr. Pope declared his continuing interest in matters relating to his association with Church Marks Green Management Co. Ltd.*

**3. APOLOGIES** – to receive apologies for absence

*None.*

**4. ADMINISTRATION**

4.1 To approve co-option of new members

*Members were referred to submissions from Jacqueline Bradley and Richard Partridge in support of their applications to fill two of the three casual vacancies.*

*Following a proposal by Cllr. Pope and seconding by Cllr. Vaughan*

**0292 RESOLVED** to approve the co-option of Jacqueline Bradley and Richard Partridge as members of the Council.

**6. MINUTES**

6.1 To resolve that the minutes of the Council Meeting held on Thursday 10<sup>th</sup> of September, 2020 be taken as read, confirmed as a correct record and signed by the Chairman

*Following a proposal by Cllr. Pope and seconding by Cllr. Robins*

**0293 RESOLVED** to approve that the minutes of the Council Meeting held on Thursday, 10<sup>th</sup> of September, 2020 be taken as read, confirmed as a correct record and to be duly signed by the Chairman when possible.

6.2 Matters outstanding from previous minutes (not listed as separate agenda items)

6.2.1 Planting plan for new planter outside Muffins in the East Hoathly High Street

*Cllr. Cole updated members with regards to progress.*

**7. PLANNING**

7.1 To note District Council decisions to date

*Noted.*

7.2 To note Parish Panel meeting report

*Noted.*

7.3 Hesmonds

7.3.1 To note progress regarding 'Hesmond's' s.106 funding

*District Council response previously circulated highlighting no changes was noted. Dist. Cllr. Draper agreed to take Council's request further with Stacey Robins and asked for a 'wish list' of requirements.*

7.3.2 Referral to Local Government Ombudsman

*In view of the doubt that anything would change members agreed to take this item no further.*

7.3.3 Request for regular infrastructure updates from District Council

*Members agreed that requesting regular infrastructure updates would not be practical. Reference was made to mobile 'phone masts and members were reminded that District Council is in favour of mobile 'phone connectivity.*

7.4 To consider level of confidence regarding Wealden Planning Committee decisions

*Members learnt from Cllr. Robins that a google search had revealed that a number of Councils had passed resolutions of no confidence in the District Planning Committee and that she would put a paper together for discussion at the next meeting.*

**5. FINANCE**

5.1 To approve/note payments payable/paid July and August, 2020

*Following a proposal by Cllr. Pope and seconding by Cllr. Vaughan*

- 0294** **RESOLVED** to approve/note payments payable/paid July and August, 2020 totalling £11,295.07 (see appendix A).
- 5.2 To note income/expenditure-vs-budget  
*Noted.*
- 5.3 To consider recommendations of Finance & General Purpose Committee (F&GP) regarding:-
- 5.3.1 Changes to levels of Earmarked Reserves  
*Following a proposal by Cllr. Pope and seconding by Cllr. Ritchie*
- 0295** **RESOLVED** to change levels of Earmarked Reserves as per Appendix B.
- 5.3.2 Adoption of NJC national salary award scale  
*Following a proposal by Cllr. Pope and seconding by Cllr. Vaughan*
- 0296** **RESOLVED** to adopt the NJC national salary award scale.
- 5.3.4 Costs relating to '47-mile marker'  
*Members noted that the costs would not be as high as those for the 46-mile marker as the foundry produced template was now owned by Council and that the Village Preservation Society had expressed an interest in contributing.*  
*Following a proposal by Cllr. Pope and seconding by Cllr. Vaughan*
- 0297** **RESOLVED** to approve costs of up to £600 in respect of replacing the 47-mile marker
- 5.4 To approve renewal of insurance arrangements  
*Members noted from a previously circulated paper that the brokers had recommended renewing with Hiscox for a three year term with a first year premium of £2,387.68*  
*Following a proposal by Cllr. Vaughan and seconding by Cllr. Pope*
- 0298** **RESOLVED** to approve renewal with Hiscox for £2,387.68
- 5.5 To consider request from Wealden Citizens Advice for grant funding  
*Following a proposal by Cllr. Pope and seconding by Cllr. Vaughan*
- 0299** **RESOLVED** to approve the award of a grant of £250 to Wealden Citizens Advice.
- 5.6 To note early indications of requirements for 2021/2 budget and reserves required before 31<sup>st</sup> October  
*Noted; Cllr. Robins suggesting a grant pot for businesses and individuals in addition to a contingency fund for capital and revenue items relating to pandemics.*

## **8. WAR MEMORIAL SPORTS GROUND TRUST (COUNCIL AS TRUSTEE)**

- 8.1 To discuss drainage/landraise update  
*Chair summarised the background to the drainage issue and referred members to the previously circulated report by TGMS.*  
*Following a proposal by Cllr. Pope and seconding by Cllr. Ritchie*
- 0300** **RESOLVED**, in view of the substantial costs, to produce and distribute a newsletter including details of the playing field drainage proposal in order to gauge resident's views.
- 8.2 To consider changes to job descriptions  
*Following a proposal by Cllr. Pope and seconding by Cllr. Vaughan*
- 0301** **RESOLVED** to update and amend the caretaker/groundsman's job description
- 8.3 To discuss re-opening of pavilion progress  
*Members learnt that the one-off hosting of a cycle club event had proved a useful test of the 'covid-19 safe' changes at the pavilion.*
- 8.4 To discuss options relating to cycle club events  
*Following a number of complaints after the last cycle club event agreement reached to police in future against the various club's codes of conduct with a deposit of £100 being taken to meet possible clear up costs.*
- 8.5 To discuss progress regarding brambles/ivy along eastern boundary  
*Cllr. Magness reported that he had accompanied one of the potential contractors and outlined which saplings should be left and which should be removed. In view of how similar the two quotations were that had been received and the limited number of contractors that could be approached no further quotes would be obtained.*  
*Following a proposal by Cllr. Vaughan and seconding by Cllr. Magness*

**0302 RESOLVED** to award Stavertons the contract for the work at a cost of £2,600.

## **9. WRITTEN REPORTS FOR DISCUSSION OR NOTING**

9.1 Correspondence

*Noted. (See Appendix C).*

9.2 To discuss Asset of Community Value (ACV)

*See also 'Public Participation'. Members learnt that the time limit for expressing an interest in making a bid, should District Council notification be received, was six weeks although there would be no obligation on the part of the seller to accept any such bid.*

*Following a proposal by Cllr. Pope and seconding by Cllr. Robins*

**0303 RESOLVED** to facilitate a community bid should such notification be received.

9.3 Parish Woodland

9.3.1 To appoint representative to Parish Woodland Working Group

*Following a proposal by Cllr. Pope and seconding by Cllr. Vaughan*

**0304 RESOLVED** to appoint Cllr. Ritchie as representative to the Parish Woodland Working Group

9.3.2 To consider request from PWWG for notices and boundary survey

*Members agreed that some form of educational/friendly notice would suit the situation best but there wasn't a sound enough reason put forward to commission a boundary survey.*

9.3.3 To discuss Woodland Management Plan adoption

*Carried forward.*

9.4 To consider a possible increase in the number of dog poo bins

*Carried forward.*

9.5 To note clerk's progress report

*Noted. (See Appendix D)*

9.6 To consider request from Uckfield FM relating to 'reporter' contact

*Members discussed the request but felt that forwarding copies of the Newsletter would be the most appropriate response.*

## **10. DATE OF NEXT MEETING**

To note that the next meeting of the Full Council will be held on Monday 26<sup>th</sup> October, 2020 at 7 pm.

*Noted with Cllr. Robins offering 'apologies'.*

*Meeting closed at 10:05 pm*

Appendix A

Date	Payee Name	Amount	Transaction Detail
07/07/2020	HMRC	£271.88	Tax and NI for June
07/07/2020	Pump House maintenance	£121.02	Planters removal and replaced
31/07/2020	Stavertons nursery	£141.50	New planters' topsoil
31/07/2020	Keith Robertson	£164.00	Internal audit yr end 2019/20
31/07/2020	Verne Heath	£259.53	Salary Postage
31/07/2020	Malcolm Ramsden	£1,506.13	Salary July Mileage Pavilion sanitiser, keys clean Cartridges and envelopes Zoom 3 meetings Phones Postage
31/07/2020	Derek Keeley	£304.60	Salary
31/07/2020	Chaser pest control ltd	£100.00	Mole traps pavilion
31/07/2020	J Ritchie	£93.90	Printing expenses
31/07/2020	Pure Cleaning	£168.00	Pure Cleaning
31/07/2020	Peter Crawford	£234.00	Mowing April to July
31/07/2020	Mailing Expert Ltd	£120.00	Play area sign
31/07/2020	Chris Jarrett	£190.00	3 village bench repairs
31/07/2020	Sisk healthcare/ Cardiac serv	£338.40	Defibrillator 2batteries 2 pad
31/07/2020	Castle Water	£16.82	Allotment water
31/07/2020	Mailing Expert Ltd	£120.00	Play area covid sign
31/07/2020	Peter Gillies	£90.00	Milemarker 46
31/07/2020	Harling Foundries	£600.00	Milemarker post pattern
31/07/2020	John Deane	£41.11	Paper and ink for N Plan
31/07/2020	Professional Sportsturf Design	£2,592.00	WM Fields feasibility study
31/08/2020	HMRC	£368.47	tax and ni july
31/08/2020	Castle Water	£16.82	Monthly direct debit
31/08/2020	HMRC	£368.47	Tax & NI July salaries
31/08/2020	Barcombe Landscapes Ltd	£672.00	Field and surround mow 1-
31/08/2020	East Sussex Healthcare NHS	£144.00	Defibrillator x2 servicing
31/08/2020	Go Pest Ltd	£50.00	Rat follow up
31/08/2020	HMRC	£274.56	Tax and NI for August salaries
31/08/2020	Verne Heath	£192.00	Salary
31/08/2020	Derek Keeley	£304.80	Salary August
31/08/2020	Malcolm Ramsden	£1,079.53	August salary August mileage Zoom meeting pavilion keys

31/08/2020	HMRC	-£368.47	DUPLICATED August
31/08/2020	BioRegional Forestry Ltd	£720.00	Tree safety survey
	<b>Total</b>	<b>£11,295.07</b>	

## *Appendix B*

Items from Reserves:-

£41.11 from Neighbourhood Plan ink/paper – John Deane

£2,100 from Playing Field – Drainage survey

£300 from Woodland s106 – Tree safety report

£800 from Woodland s106 – Management Plan

## Appendix C

### Correspondence: 18<sup>th</sup> July to 25<sup>th</sup> August, 2020

1. WDC: MyAlerts - Week Commencing 20th July
2. Guy Haffenden: copy response re. Planning Application WD/2016/2759/MAO/Hesmonds Stud
3. WDC: Minutes for Local Plan Sub-Committee, Tuesday, 7th July, 2020 (already forwarded to members)
4. WDC: Minutes for Planning Committee South, Thursday, 16th July, 2020 (already forwarded to members)
5. News from Carnegie UK Trust July 2020
6. Healthwatch East Sussex: Do you want to make a difference?
7. WDC: Supplement: Presentation Slides for Applications listed on the Agenda to the agenda for Planning Committee North, Thursday, 23rd July, 2020
8. WDC: Supplement: Submissions from Interested Parties on Applications listed on the Agenda to the agenda for Planning Committee North, Thursday, 23rd July, 2020
9. WDC: Supplement: THE OLD AMBULANCE STATION, CROWBOROUGH HILL, CROWBOROUGH, TN6 2SD - Statement from Local Ward Member, Cllr Moss to the agenda for Planning Committee North, Thursday, 23rd July, 2020
10. SSALC: CORONAVIRUS — INFORMATION FOR PARISH AND TOWN COUNCILS (21Jly)
11. WDC: Agenda for Audit, Finance and Governance Committee, Wednesday, 29th July, 2020
12. WDC: Newly published decision: Provisional Revenue and Capital Outturn
13. WDC: Supplement: Annual Treasury Management Report to the agenda for Audit, Finance and Governance Committee, Wednesday, 29th July, 2020
14. WDC: Supplement: Officer Updates to the agenda for Planning Committee North, Thursday, 23rd July, 2020
15. WDC: Minutes for Overview and Scrutiny Committee, Monday, 6th July, 2020
16. WDC: Supplement: External Audit Plan Update to the agenda for Audit, Finance and Governance Committee, Wednesday, 29th July, 2020
17. WDC: Neighbourhood Recycling Points (already sent to members)
18. County Cllr. Nick Bennett: coronavirus update
19. Beeline issue: East Hoathly Parish Council Zoom Meeting July 20<sup>th</sup>
20. WDC Community hub update 24/07/20
21. WDC: Newly published decision: Authority to grant Pavement Licences
22. WDC: MyAlerts - Week Commencing 27th July
23. Jacqueline Clark: Play equipment
24. Grey Matters Newsletter (27 Jly)
25. SSALC: CAGNE
26. East Hoathly resident: This looks not allowed to me
27. WDC: Re. Meeting cancelled - 16/09/2020, 10:00, Standards Committee
28. ESCC: RE: A22 Uckfield Bypass\_Proposed New Roundabout\_CONSTRUCTION PROGRAMME UPDATE (already forwarded to members)
29. WDC: The July Wealden Parish Bulletin (already forwarded to members)
30. SSALC CORONAVIRUS — INFORMATION FOR PARISH AND TOWN COUNCILS (30Jly)
31. Plantscape: £1000 funding now available for high street floral safety measures
32. Healthwatch East Sussex Newsletter (31Jly)
33. WDC: Minutes for Licensing Sub-Committee, Tuesday, 28th July, 2020
34. Active Places: Newsletter August 2020
35. WDC: WDC Community hub update 31/07/20
36. WDC: Bristol Youth Mayors - Contact us form has been completed
37. WDC: MyAlerts - Week Commencing 3rd August
38. SSALC: Sussex ALC Bulletin (04Aug)
39. SSALC: East Sussex Environment Strategy and ESCC Climate Change Action Plan (This is Nick Bennett's paper)(already forwarded to members)
40. ESCC: Funding boost to help economy bounce back (already forwarded to members)
41. SSALC Training Programme - new courses now available to book
42. Breakthrough Comms: Officer and Councillor training in partnership with SSALC
43. WDC: Agenda for Planning Committee South, Thursday, 13th August, 2020
44. WDC: Minutes for Full Council, Wednesday, 22nd July, 2020

45. WDC: Agenda for Licensing Sub-Committee, Tuesday, 18th August, 2020
46. WDC: Agenda for Licensing Sub-Committee, Wednesday, 19th August, 2020
47. WDC: MyAlerts - Week Commencing 10th August (already forwarded to members)
48. Anthony Becvar (not known if a resident): Hesmond's Stud planning application
49. WDC: Wealden Town and Parish Climate Emergency Action Day Thursday 3 September – Reminder (already sent to members)
50. Sussex ALC Bulletin 10-08-2020
51. SSALC: Planning Consultations (already forwarded to members)
52. WDC: Healthy Wealden Website
53. Rural Services Network: The Rural Bulletin - 11 August 2020
54. Anthony Becvar (not known if a resident): FW: [MARKETING] Help us protect the future of England's trees
55. WDC: Supplement: Submissions from Interested Parties for Applications listed on the Agenda to the agenda for Planning Committee South, Thursday, 13th August, 2020
56. WDC: Supplement: Statement from Local Ward Member Councillor Cade to the agenda for Planning Committee South, Thursday, 13th August, 2020
57. Marion Salmon: Email response to ESCC notification regarding potholes
58. WDC: Supplement: Presentation Slides for Applications Listed on the Agenda to the agenda for Planning Committee South, Thursday, 13th August, 2020
59. WDC: Agenda for Planning Committee North, Thursday, 20th August, 2020
60. Update from Gatwick Airport
61. WDC: Supplement: Officer Updates to the agenda for Planning Committee South, Thursday, 13th August, 2020
62. WDC: Change of date for meeting 19/08/2020, 14:00, Licensing Sub-Committee
63. WDC: Agenda for Licensing Sub-Committee, Friday, 4th September, 2020
64. WDC: Re. Meeting postponed - 18/08/2020, 14:00, Licensing Sub-Committee
65. Marion Salmon: Fwd: The B2192. LEWES RD HALLAND (already forwarded to members)
66. WDC: WDC Community hub update 14/08/20
67. WDC: MyAlerts - Week Commencing 17th August
68. Introducing scanmesafe.com
69. WDC: Minutes for Audit, Finance and Governance Committee, Wednesday, 29th July, 2020
70. SSALC: Communication from Simon Clarke MP (already forwarded to members)
71. WDC: The Rural Bulletin - 18 August 2020
72. WDC: Supplement: Presentation Slides for Applications Listed on the Agenda to the agenda for Planning Committee North, Thursday, 20th August, 2020
73. WDC: Supplement: Submissions from Interested Parties on Items listed on the Agenda to the agenda for Planning Committee North, Thursday, 20th August, 2020
74. WDC: Supplement: Fermoy's, High Street, Fletching TN22 3TE - Statement from Local Ward Member, Cllr Galley to the agenda for Planning Committee North, Thursday, 20th August, 2020
75. WDC: Dog fouling PSPO extension (already forwarded to members)
76. WDC: Newly published decision: Annual Equalities Report 2019/20
77. WDC: Recognition for Service to the Community (already forwarded to members)
78. WDC: Supplement: Officer Updates to the agenda for Planning Committee North, Thursday, 20th August, 2020
79. SSALC: FW: 'We're ready for school' campaign opens
80. News from Healthwatch East Sussex (21Aug)
81. WDC: Minutes for Planning Committee North, Thursday, 20th August, 2020
82. WDC: Minutes for Planning Committee South, Thursday, 13th August, 2020
83. WDC: Agenda for Cabinet, Wednesday, 2nd September, 2020

### **Correspondence: 26<sup>th</sup> August to 24<sup>th</sup> September, 2020**

1. Gatwick announces significant companywide restructure plans
2. SSALC Training Programme for September (already sent to members)
3. WDC: Community Hub – update (28Aug)
4. NALC: CHIEF EXECUTIVE'S BULLETIN



5. WDC; MyAlerts - Week Commencing 31st August
6. WDC: Ageing Well Festival
7. ESCC: Covid-aware tree planting, beavers, hedges and more!
8. WDC: Decision sheet for Cabinet, Wednesday, 2nd September, 2020
9. WDC: Supplement: Supplementary Evidence - Mrs Ogden Bowles Trust to the agenda for Licensing Sub-Committee, Friday, 4th September, 2020
10. WDC: Agenda for Planning Committee South, Thursday, 10th September, 2020
11. ESCC: Rural Tree Survey
12. WDC: Agenda for Overview and Scrutiny Committee, Monday, 14th September, 2020
13. ESFRS: Planning for a Safer Future (Consultation draft)
14. WDC: MyAlerts - Week Commencing 7th September
15. SSALC: Pavement parking
16. Healthwatch East Sussex Newsletter (04Spt)
17. WDC: Supplement: Submissions from Interested Parties for Applications Listed on the Agenda to the agenda for Planning Committee South, Thursday, 10th September, 2020
18. WDC: Supplement: LYES FARM, NORTH STREET, HELLINGLY, BN27 4EF - Statement from Local Ward Member, Cllr White to the agenda for Planning Committee South, Thursday, 10th September, 2020
19. WDC: Supplement: Presentation Slides for Applications listed on the Agenda to the agenda for Planning Committee South, Thursday, 10th September, 2020
20. WDC: Change of date for meeting 18/08/2020, 14:00, Licensing Sub-Committee
21. WDC: Supplement: Character Reference to the agenda for Licensing Sub-Committee, Wednesday, 16th September, 2020
22. WDC: Agenda for Planning Committee North, Thursday, 17th September, 2020
23. WDC: Supplement: Officer Updates to the agenda for Planning Committee South, Thursday, 10th September, 2020
24. ESCC: A22 Uckfield Bypass\_Proposed New Roundabout\_CONSTRUCTION PROGRAMME UPDATE
25. WDC: Newly published decision: Early Renewal of Lease for Waitrose, Hailsham
26. WDC: Minutes for Licensing Sub-Committee, Friday, 4th September, 2020
27. WDC Community hub update 11/09/20 (already forwarded to members)
28. WDC: MyAlerts - Week Commencing 14th September
29. Halland resident: The B2192. LEWES RD HALLAND
30. SSALC: East Sussex Broadband Update
31. SSALC: CORONAVIRUS UPDATE (14Spt)
32. Little Horsted PC: Proposed new Substations and associated development proposals in Wealden
33. WDC: Supplement: Submissions from Interested Parties on Applications Listed on the Agenda to the agenda for Planning Committee North, Thursday, 17th September, 2020
34. WDC: Supplement: FORMER COW SHED, GREAT SHOESMITHS FARM, WHITEGATES LANE, WADHURST TN5 6QG - Statement by Local Ward Member, Cllr Standley to the agenda for Planning Committee North, Thursday, 17th Sept...
35. WDC: Supplement: Presentation Slides for Applications listed on the Agenda to the agenda for Planning Committee North, Thursday, 17th September, 2020
36. WDC: Wealden Community Grants Recovery Fund is now open until 1st November 2020
37. Sussex Lund - Environmental project funding
38. WDC: Agenda for Audit, Finance and Governance Committee, Wednesday, 23rd September, 2020
39. WDC: Supplement: Officer Updates to the agenda for Planning Committee North, Thursday, 17th September, 2020
40. Satswana - Autumn Update
41. WDC: Supplement: Fighting Fraud Locally to the agenda for Audit, Finance and Governance Committee, Wednesday, 23rd September, 2020
42. Healthwatch East Sussex Annual Event
43. WDC: Supplement: Constitutional Review Working Party Report to the agenda for Audit, Finance and Governance Committee, Wednesday, 23rd September, 2020
44. WDC: MyAlerts - Week Commencing 21st September
45. SSALC: Supporting vulnerable people in East Sussex: Survey
46. WDC: Solar Together group-buying scheme - Wealden District Council (already forwarded to members)
47. WDC: Minutes for Planning Committee South, Thursday, 10th September, 2020

48. WDC: Agenda for Licensing Sub-Committee, Friday, 2nd October, 2020
49. Health Watch East Sussex: Testing for Covid-19 – What you need to know
50. WDC: Agenda for Standards Committee, Monday, 5th October, 2020
51. WDC: Talk to us, tenants urged
52. WDC: Generating more renewable energy in Wealden
53. SSALC: Planning White paper Consultation Briefing (already sent to members)

*Appendix D*

Vehicle Speed Reduction (Halland x2): £500 payment made to ESCC for feasibility assessments. Chased Spt.

Halland Woodland play area: Waiting for The Forge to respond

Replacement roundabout: Wicksteed approached regarding price negotiation. Increased discount from £2,859.74 to £3,431.70 bringing price down to £8,307.05. On hold waiting for drainage/landraise and design/mapping work

Recreation ground design/mapping: Awaiting outcome of drainage feasibility assessment before taking forward

Parish woodland/Nightingales amenity strip drainage ditch: See above for neighbour contact. Woodland Trust advise against ditch clearance unless homes at risk of flooding. Two quotes obtained. Cllr. Cole waiting for a third. Remains dependant on outcome of drainage feasibility assessment.

London Road pavement resurfacing and 'parking' layout changes: Feasibility assessment received. Agenda item for October meeting

Emergency Plan: Cllrs. Vaughan and Magness to meet  
*Carried forward.*

Dead/dying willows and elms at playing field: PWWG not interested. Village Conservation Society approached. Chris offers willows and maples.

Bus shelter maintenance: Awaiting quotes. Chased 22Spt.

Back Lane bin: Site identified. Excavation licence progressing.

Bench policy: Not commenced. Carnival Society have agreed to replace 'The Mews' bench

Damaged gate at playing field: Carnival Society have agreed to replace